

Mewsletter: July 2018

<u>June's Attendance</u> Week ending 8.6.18 (Overall:92.47 %)		
2 nd	У2	95.17%
3 rd	Rec	93.79%
4th	У1	92.08%
5th	У6	90.34%
6th	У4	89.23%
7th	У5	88.70%
Week ending 15.6.18 (Overall:93.33 %)		
1st	У3	96.54%
2nd	У2	95.56%
3rd	У4	94.62%
4th	У5	93.91%
5th	Rec	92.41%
6th	У6	91.03%
7 th	У1	88.75%
Week ending 22.6.18 (Overall:94.54 %)		
1 ^{s†}	У5	98.75%
2 nd	У3	98.46%
3rd	У1	98.33%
4th	Rec	97.24%
5th	У2	92.07%
6th	У4	90.38%
7th	У6	89.66%
Week ending 29.6.18 (Overall: 93.51%)		
1st	У3	98.08%
2nd	Rec	96.43%
3rd	У1	95.42%
4th	У4	93.85%
5th	У5	93.75%
6th	У6	92.07%
7th	У2	85.71%

Year to date: 94.51% (Target: 96%)



Biathlon

The Boney Hay Biathlon has now taken place and what a fantastic time was had by all! You can be so proud of your children who pushed themselves to run further and cycle harder than they have ever done before! Their beaming faces and excited laughter showed how much they had enjoyed themselves. It really does bring a lump to your throat. Now we would be really grateful if any sponsor money could be paid into school by 6th July. . The money raised will be split between funding the summer visits (90%) and the Teenage Cancer Trust (10%). All sponsor forms will be entered into a draw with the winner receiving a £5 Smiths Voucher. This will be drawn at the School Assembly on July 20th. You've got to be in it to win it!



Uniform

We are so proud of our children's appearance in their uniforms. Year 5 have been measured for their Year 6 Blazers and these will be presented to them, with their ties, in assembly on the first day. May we remind the new Year 6 that they will need collared shirts (available from most supermarkets) to go with these. All items of uniform for all years can be purchased online from https://www.supersport.co.uk/schoolwear/boney-hay-primary-academy.html or in person at Uniforms Plus at Sankeys Corner.

Children should also wear school shoes NOT trainers and hairstyles should be smart with no spikes or extreme shaving. Long hair should be tied up to avoid catching nits or getting tangled up.

PE Kits need to be in school every day and children WILL NOT be excused PE for not having a kit in school.

Thank you for your support.

Open Afternoon

Thank you to everyone who attended the Open Afternoon and joined in with the fun. It was great to see parents taking part in PE on the field! In total 78 parents, grandparents and carers joined us. The children really appreciate you taking the time to spend an afternoon in their shoes and we look forward to welcoming you back to our Open Morning on Tuesday 20th November.

End of Term Activities

July is always an exciting month in school and we have a range of activities planned for children and parents.

Monday 2nd July: World Cup Day

Tuesday 3rd July: Y5/6 to Beaudesert; Y3 /4 to Airspace <u>Wednesday 4th July:</u> Reception to Wolseley Wildlife Centre <u>Thursday 5th July:</u> Years 1 and 2 to Wolseley Wildlife Centre

Friday 6th July: Gala Trials

Tuesday 10th July: Gardening Boxes Showcase

Wednesday 11th July: Year 6 Leavers' Celebration and Presentation Evening at 7pm. All welcome.

<u>Friday 13th July:</u> Gala trials; Reports to parents.

Monday 16th July: Children to meet their new teachers; House Point Treat

Wednesday 18th July: 9.30 Burntwood Swimming Gala - parents of children taking part are welcome to

watch; Non Uniform Day. H S A Disco 3.30pm - 5.00pm

Thursday 19th July: Year 6 Baking Day and Cream Tea

Friday 20th July: Theatre Group to Visit; Y6 Swimming am; 2pm End of Year Farewell Assembly All

welcome. Children may be taken home at the end of the assembly.

Monday 3rd September: Staff Training Day. (Children in on Tuesday 5th September)

H S A Events

Our wonderful H S A are kindly subsidising the costs of our summer visits, but they do need to raise some more money! There will be a non - uniform day on Wednesday 18th July followed by a disco from 3.30-5.00. Without their support, many of our visits would not take place.

Goodbyes!

We will be sorry to see our Year 6 children move to their High Schools. They are having a Leavers' Celebration and Presentation on Wednesday 11^{th} July at 7pm and would love as many of you as possible to join them.

They will also take a full part in our End of Year Assembly on Friday 20th July at 2pm.

We wish them all the very best for the future and hope that they will always have a place in their hearts for Boney Hay.

We are also saying Goodbye to Miss Danks who will be returning as Mrs Haywood after the holidays. We wish her and her new husband all the very best for the future.

Music Raffle

As funding has become tighter, we have not been able to develop some areas of the school as we would wish. Last year Spark moved out of the Children's Centre and this gave us a fantastic opportunity to develop a Music Hub for use by all pupils. We have moved the instruments in, allocated weekly time slots for all children across school and are now ready to begin an exciting new venture. However, we are still lacking the technology and furniture to make the area fully functional.

We have therefore decided to start a weekly raffle with all profits in 2018/19 going to the Music Hub. It is hoped that if this is successful, then another major project could be the recipient next year. Our target is to raise £1200 over the year.

From September, children will be able to buy a raffle ticket for 50p every Tuesday and each week there will be a £10 prize which will be drawn in the following Monday morning assembly. We really hope that you feel you can support us in this and help us create amazing musical experiences for your children. Thank you!



September dates

Mon 3rd Sept: School Closed - Training Day Tuesday 4th September: All children back in school Friday 21st Sept: Jeans for Genes Day